MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, AUGUST 12, 2016
9:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, August 12, 2016, at 
9:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on July 21, 2016 as read.

Oneil Malbrough from GIS Engineering stated that the Colonel and staff from the New Orleans Corps of Engineers will be coming to Grand Isle and touring the north side levee, the Hurricane Protection Levee and discuss dredging of Bayou Rigaud. The levee board commissioners, town council and port staff will be visiting with the Corps while they are on the island. The levee board will discuss the north levee and what can happen if any damages occur so repairs can be started to ensure that the levee is in the best shape to fight off tropical systems during this hurricane season.

A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district and unanimously agreed to approve to amend GIS Engineering’s contract to start July 1, 2016 and end June 30, 2017 for up to $40,000.00 for engineering and surveying work for the levee district.

A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district and unanimously agreed to approve to authorize GIS Engineering to get 3 quotes to repair the levee on the north side of Grand Isle, bringing dirt, spreading and compacting the dirt to repair the levee. The President is also authorized to sign any and all necessary paperwork needed to start the repair work. The repair is about 300 feet from Santiny Lane pump to Ludwig Lane.

President Camardelle thanked Governor Edwards, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, CPRA, the levee board commissioners, Jefferson Parish Officials, and the town council for helping with the repairs to the Hurricane Protection Levee. Mr. Camardelle also stated that the repairs were doing according to the manual from The Corps of Engineers and more material will be needed because the sand is washing away daily on the levee.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 9:53 a.m.
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